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Meeting Date:  November 21

st
 2019 

 
Electricity is Really Just Organized Lightning 

 – George Carlin 
 
 
Before the meeting, Marjeanne Stone entertained us with her 
beautiful piano playing.  Thanks, Marjeanne. 
 
Getting Started:  President Jeff announced that the meeting was 
brought by Team 5 with Team Captain Rachel Hatch.  The 
invocation was provided by Jake Mangas. 
 
Announcements: 

 

 Dee Domke announced there is a need for Salvation 
Army bell ringers.  Those interested should e-mail Dee 
at djdomke@outlook.com to sign up.    
 

 President Jeff presented Laurie Baker with her Blue 
Badge.  Congratulations Laurie!  

 

 Steve Westlake informed the Club about the numerous projects completed by the 
Community Project Committee.  Steve also announced that, on December 14, from 8:00 
am to 12:00 noon, there will be a “clean up” of Teton Drive.  Those interested in lending a 
helping hand should e-mail Steve at stevewestlake@charter.net. 

 

 President Jeff announced that November was Paul Harris month and all Rotarians who 
are Paul Harris Fellows were acknowledged.   

 

Marjeanne Stone 

mailto:djdomke@outlook.com
mailto:stevewestlake@charter.net
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Craft Talk:  Steve Clark told the Club a little about himself. Steve 
was a Navy brat, born in the Philippines.   He previously managed a 
sports bar in Folsom where he met his wife, Cheryl.   In 2008, Steve 
became a premises representative for SBC Yellow Pages.  And in 
April, 2018, he purchased Minute Man Press from Jay Farquhar.  
Steve never owned his own business or had a printing job before. But 
Steve is a man of faith and knows that God has a plan for him.  
Thank you Steve for sharing your life with the Club and we wish you 
much success! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Honorary Paul Harris Fellowship Award:  Rick Fauss 
presented Amelia Ward with the Honorary Paul Harris 
Fellowship Award.  The award is to recognize a Rotarian 
for service above and beyond and Amelia certain qualifies. 
She has served as a Rotary President, an Assistant 
Governor, and Governor-Elect.   Her accomplishments 
and services to the community are too numerous to 
mention.  She epitomizes the phrase, “Service above Self.”  
Congratulations Amelia.  We cannot think of a Rotarian 
more worthy of this award.  
 
 
 

 
 
Honor to Youth: Brian Scarr introduced University 
Preparatory High School Principal, Shelle Peterson, 
who presented the Honor to Youth Award to Max H.  
Max is a Senior at U-Prep.  He is a scholar, athlete, 
musician, and student leader.  Max currently holds a 4.4 
GPA and has been recognized as an Advanced 
Placement (AP) Scholar.  He also has been recognized 
as an Athlete of the Year in Track & Field, and has  
participted in Cross Country and Swimming.  He plays 
piano and saxophone in the school’s jazz band and also 
produces music for his own YouTube Channel.  He is 
the ASB Student Body President and attended Rotary’s 
Camp Royal.  He plans to attend a four year university 
(hopefully Vanderbilt University) and study either 
engineering or business.  Congratulations to this young 
man who has an authentic desire to make the world a 
better place! 

Steve Clark 

Rick Fauss, Amelia Ward &  
President Jeff 
(Left to Right) 

 
Max H. & President Jeff 

(Left to Right) 
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Recognitions: 
 
Laurie Baker:  For obtaining her Blue Badge.  $25. 
 
Paul Harris Fellows Who Forgot to Wear Their Paul Harris Pin:  $10 each. 
 
Maurice Johannessen: For winning his Coffee Group’s World Series Pool.  $100 to his Paul Harris.    
 
Richard Malotky:  For his Montana hunting trip ($100) and his two new grandchildren ($100 each). 
Total $300. 

 
Program: President Jeff introduced Dan Blair, who 
works in the Government Relations/Public Affairs Group 
for Pacific Gas & Electric.  Dan spoke to the Club about 
PG&E’s Community Wildfire Safety Program.  PG&E 
monitors wildfire risks 24/7 from its Wildfire Safety 
Operations Center.  As part of its enhanced wildfire 
safety efforts, PG&E is also conducting accelerated 
safety inspections of electric infrastructure in areas of 
higher wildfire risk. Beginning with the 2019 wildfire 
season, PG&E expanded its Public Safety Power 
Shutoff program to include all electric lines that pass 
through high fire-threat areas – both distribution and 
transmission. The most likely electric lines to be 
considered for shutting off for safety are those that pass 
through areas that have been designated by the 
California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) as at 
elevated (Tier 2) or extreme (Tier 3) risk for wildfire. The 
CPUC’s High Fire-Threat District Map was adopted in 
January 2018 and can be accessed at 

cpuc.ca.gov/FireThreatMaps. While the most likely electric lines to be considered for shutting off for 
safety will be those that pass through high fire-threat areas, any PG&E electric customer could be 
impacted and should be prepared. For more information regarding PG&E’s Community Wildfire 
Safety Program, persons can call 1-866-743-6589, or e-mail  wildfiresafety@pge.com, or visit 
pge.com/wildfiresafety.  Thank you Dan for shedding some light on a very controversial issue that 
impacts many individuals.  
 

 
Day Editor and Production: Rubin Cruse 

Calendar 
Nov. 28th DARK – No Meeting (Happy Thanksgiving!) 

Dec. 5th Santa and the Madrigals 

Dec. 10th Christmas Party – Sheraton Hotel 

Dec. 12th DARK – No Meeting 

Dec. 19th Past Presidents’ Program 

Dec. 26th DARK – No Meeting 

President Jeff & Dan Blair 

(Left to Right) 
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mailto:robsmom@shasta.com
mailto:gdunbar@sdsengineering.com
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
mailto:klanham#spi-ind.com
mailto:jason.waybright@lpl.com
http://www.richards-upholstery.com
http://www.blackbeardiner.com/
https://www.reddinginvisalign.com
mailto:rick.hill@morganstanley.com
http://www.nvcss.org
http://www.drgussenhoven.com/
http://www.tigerjoe.com/
mailto:jcunningham@coxrec.com
mailto:Gary.burks@foothilldistributing.com
mailto:bobbyr@mboc.com
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   Pat & Bernice Corey  
   McHale Sign Co.  

   223-2030 

 
 

 

 

 

Ed 

Rullman 
Entertainment – Lunch – Dinner 

221-2335  Web Site click here 

 

 

Those who like Opera 

Movies 14 

9:55 AM  

Click Here 

Come to the Opera 

 

   

   

http://www.crgibbs.com/
file:///C:/Users/Owner/AppData/Local/Temp/metopera.org/season/in-cinemas
http://www.DavisOD.com
mailto:tom@smarcilnc.com
http://www.wellcaremd.com/
mailto:jill.letendre@usbank.com
mailto:s91616@awwwsome.com
mailto:jpricecpa@jpricecpa.com
mailto:mstone.erc@gmail.com
http://www.iwins.com
http://www.mchalesign.com/
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Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding does not 

endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   

 

 

mailto:cwryan@rvsmx.com
http://www.fitptredding.com/staff
http://www.vitalant.org
http://www.upstatehearing.com/
mailto:flucero@paceengineering.us
http://www.apex.com
mailto:nicole.anthony@adeccona.com
http://www.reddingchamber.com/
file:///C:/Users/Owner/AppData/Local/Temp/http;/www.maxwellif.com
mailto:bspeer@fivestarbank.com
http://www.DansOptical.com
mailto:cfisher@bankcornerstone.com
mailto:teresa_adams00@yahoo.com
mailto:Jeff@jeffavery.net

